



14 Lotfy El Saied St. Ghamra - Cairo



Tel. : +202 24 453 427 - +202 29 224 637 +202 29 224 636 - +202 24 453 444

+202 24 452 635 - +202 24 453 532

Fax: +202 24 452 700

+202 24 452 758 (IG) Direct

Dear Secondary Parents and Students,

After a hectic month full of exams and assessments, it is time to unwind and take a break!

We would like to announce the following school trips:

- Third Secondary will be going to EL Fayoum on Saturday, the 9th of November, 2024;
- Second Secondary will be going to Alexandria on Thursday, the 14th of November, 2024;
- First Secondary will be going to Alexandria on Saturday, the 16th of November, 2024.

Buses will leave the school premises at **8:00 am** and will return back at **8:00 pm** for *El Fayoum Trip*; and at **9:00 pm** for *Alexandria Trip*.

Students can come out of uniform to the school trip as they will return after the school's dismissal time. School rules will be applied; accordingly, please follow the following instructions. The following are <u>not</u> permitted on the school trip:

- shorts for boys
- · shorts or crop tops for girls
- ripped jeans
- large speakers
- any musical instruments

Please, **abide** by the trip rules to be able to enjoy, and **keep** the image of our school; otherwise, you will **not** be permitted to join the school trip.

## REMEMBER!

Upload all the photos and videos you capture on that drive link, or by scanning the QR Code!

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1UWiy3u6FG17uI85FSXu3RX7qt7cN3U1B?usp=sharing

Have fun, and capture a lot of memories.

Secondary Stage Supervisor

Juli Victor

College Director

Hala Toma